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19.11.2021 

To 

The Major Superior of Salesian Family 

The Salesian Provincials 

India. 

 

My dear Major Superiors, Provincials, Fathers, Brothers, Sisters and Friends, 

Cordial greetings from the Province of Guwahati! 

The Boscoree, held at Nashik, Province of Bombay, saw a mega assembly of Don 

Bosco Scouts and Guides and those of the Salesian Family. One can only imagine the 

amount of good such assembly and animation might have done for the young minds 

towards healthy life and character formation. At its conclusion, the lot to host the next 

Boscoree fell on the Province of Guwahati and it was welcomed with much enthusiasm 

and loud applause. Since then the process of thinking and planning took off on a 

serious note. Everyone in the Province is excited and is looking forward to welcome and 

offer the best of experiences to all who would participate in it.   

Through this note, I wish to convoke the next Boscoree to be held from 29th December 

2022 to 2nd January 2023, in the sprawling lap of nature where the only University of 

Salesian India proudly stands: which is none other than Assam Don Bosco University, 

Tapesia Gardens, Guwahati. The Assam Missions celebrates its Centenary in 2022 and 

Boscoree at Tapesia will be one way of celebrating this milestone. 

We warmly welcome you all to Guwahati – the gateway to North East India.  North East 

India beckons you to its rich natural biodiversity, myriads of cultures and colourful tribes, 

blending into a wonderful unity, combined with its warm hospitality, generosity, simplicity 

and cheerfulness. 

From now on, we want to keep the ball rolling to prepare every scout and guide to gear 

himself/herself up for this youthful assembly and memorable experience.  The animation 

materials will go out from the office of the Chief Organizer and the Camp Chief to the 

Youth Ministry Delegates and the Delegates of Social Experience who in turn will 

disseminate the information to the individual scouts and guides through their respective 

patrol leaders and guide captains. 

The Province is glad to nominate its Vice Provincial, Fr Joseph Teron Langne as the 

Chief Organiser and Fr Dennis Solomon Joseph as the Camp Chief. Henceforth the 
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organizing committee, under their guidance and supervision, will start sending you 

regularly all the information and other Boscoree related materials to prepare you for this 

once-in-life event for many. May I kindly request all those persons concerned to 

facilitate the animation material to reach every scout and guide, and thus to prepare 

themselves to participate in the mega-event and all the competitions. 

Thanking you, 

Yours in Don Bosco, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fr Januarius S Sangma, SDB 

Provincial of Guwahati 


